
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 10th March 2011
Present:
Councillors Smith-Haynes, Jenny Henson, 

Manns and Tebbutt.
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Chair)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)
Moira Brown (Highfield Road)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Brian Kimpton (Counties T & R)

Sandra Nash (Counties)

Trevor Nash (Counties)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)
Brent Woodford (Ashley)

 Linda Porter (Pytchley)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Adulcinio Rosa (Highfield)

Barry Woodcock (Avondale)

George Grummett (Harry Potter House)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)
Leona Mantle (Housing)

Anne-Marie Loughran (Housing)

Cllr Larry Henson

Cllr Paul Corazzo
Mr Andrew

Ms Beale

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

David Pope     (      “      

“            )
10.TF.95
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Talbot and Derbyshire, Brian Eldridge, Grahame Holman, Louisa Woodward, Lorrain Dams and Linda Nash (KBC)

10.TF.96
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
10.TF.97
VISITORS RIGHT TO SPEAK

Annette Wildes used her right to speak in respect of her housing situation. 
10.TF.98
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 10th February 2011 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

10.TF.99
MATTERS ARISING

10.TF.87
It was noted that a copy of the document had been tabled.
10.TF.90
The final article of Local Service Standards would be on the agenda for the April meeting. 
10.TF.100
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

10.TF.101
FORUM ELECTION
It was reported that at the Highfield election, 181 papers had been issued, 36 were returned.  The result was Moira Brown and Grahame Holman had been elected.
10.TF.102
HRA- Self-financing Regime
A paper was circulated and presentation given by John Conway.
It was noted that £1 of every £3 of rent payments would go to the government.

A new self-financing system would be introduced in April 2012.  There would be an increase in Maintenance, Management and Improvement allowances as well as a new allowance for adapting homes for the over 60s and tenants with disabilities. 

It was suggested that at future meetings of the forum officers would work with the members and the Tenants Monitoring Group to ensure the money was spent wisely.

It was noted that there would not be a change on the Right to Buy scheme.

Advice would be taken from the Council’s treasury management consultants on how best to fund the long-term debt which the Council would take on under the self-financing system.
10.TF.103
DISCUSSION ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR POLICY

Anne-Marie Loughran was introduced to the forum as Housing Manager responsible for ASB within tenants’ properties.


It was noted that ASB legislation and practice had evolved over the last few years and therefore the policy now needed to be updated. 


Cllr Corazzo congratulated officers on the amended document.


It was reported that the document would be available to tenants on the Internet and advertised in Connect but would not be issued to all tenants.
10.TF.104
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect

The new edition was to contain Local Service Standards, Gardening and Housing Capital Programme.

Tenants' Forum Monitoring Group


It was reported that the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group had met on the 24th February 2011 and had received a talk from Alison Spence on Neighbourhood Management.  The new Asset Manager was to attend the next meeting of the group.
10.TF.105
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was reported that the bus service in Pytchley was due to finish on 8th May 2011.
Consideration to extending the Connect magazine by two more pages would be given, depending on costs.

A more comprehensive estate inspection regime was to be carried out in the future and tenants were encouraged to report any problems to their Neighbourhood Managers. 
10.TF.106
PRIZE DRAW


Lynne Lund won the prize draw.

10.TF.107
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 14th April 2011.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 7.45 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

rap
Tenants Forum No. 3
10.03.11

